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ASHWORTH MANSIONS
Notes from an informal discussion with Residents, held on 12th May 2011, immediately prior to and after the Annual General Meeting of the Company. 


Nick Herridge (NH) and Rob Handley from Stiles Harold Williams (SHW) were present for this part of the meeting

1.
MAJOR WORKS


A Member of the Board, Martin Clements (MC) explained the role played by surveyors Stiles Harold Williams (SHW) who will oversee any of the resident’s issues.  Keith Williams (KW) explained that phase I of the external refurbishment is almost complete and phase II will start shortly.  This is part of the ten year plan drawn up to keep the building in good condition


NH explained:


i)
The main work to phase I was completed last November and works are about to take place to finish the basement area which will be completed by the 10th June.

ii)
Phase II work to the Grantully Road elevation should start on the 13th June. 

iii)
There is a 6 month period when contractors will return to site to remedy any defects – SHW will shortly be issuing a letter to the residents on the phase I side requesting a return within 10 days.  This will deal with issues such as stuck windows.  The letter will contain a section for comments which will be taken into account for phase II.  

iv)
Of the issues raised on phase I the most difficult has been agreeing dates with residents to paint windows which should be opened.  Contractors work Monday to Friday and so this is not easy to arrange.  One member mentioned that the Local Police had issued a letter telling residents not to leave windows open.  SHW had tried to talk to them about this without success.   Communication will improve, painters will put letters through flat doors with a week’s notice of painting.  


NH explained that the scaffolding will be alarmed outside of working hours - for phase II the alarm will cover each block.

v)
The Board were very active during the work especially where no contract work was discovered such as the lead capping to the cornice detail.

vi)
The cleaning of the brickwork has made a huge difference to the appearance of the block.

vii)
One Member asked about the screening that was put up in front of the scaffolding made the flats very uncomfortable during the summer, NH explained that it was necessary for Health & Safety reasons and particularly when the building is being washed.  It is planned to remove the screening as soon as possible on each section as the work progresses.

viii)
NH explained that the work to phase II will follow the same specification as phase I including some asphalt repairs to the balconies.  The algae growth on the lower band of the building will be removed and remedial work     undertaken to prevent this happening in the future.  Anti pigeon roost measures will be put in place.

ix)
It is planned to bring the weekly residents meeting forward to 8am so that residents can attend before work if necessary.

x)
Wiring will be installed to upgrade the SKY system as per phase I.


NH & RH then left the meeting

2.
HEATING AND HOT WATER


KW gave an overview of the new cold water supply and GB explained the two systems for the heating and got water.  He explained that the costs for the systems are only paid for by those flats on the system.   He further explained that the systems either needed an upgrade or a move to independent systems.  Doing nothing is no longer an option due to problems with leaks to the hot water pipes that carry the water into the blocks.  These pipes are insulated and encased in materials that contain asbestos that is very expensive to remove. The cost of the most recent leaks in two garden flats is in part covered by insurance.  Michael Elliott (ME) has prepared a remit for a consulting engineer to report on – this information once received will need to be considered by those who use and pay for the system.


GB asked members present if they would be interested in forming a sub committee to look at the problems.
3.
SERVICE CHARGE EXPENDITURE


Geoff Barraclough, Chairman of the Board of Directors, talked through the explanatory notes sent out with the accounts previously distributed to owners. Members then asked questions regarding the accounts:

· What will the costs be for phase II of the external decoration – KW explained that the lowest tender was £336,000 to include VAT and professional fees.

· What was the cost of cleaning the brickwork included in the first phase of the work – KW gave an approximate figure of £15,000 – LF will provide a more accurate figure.

4.
AOB

A member mentioned that the shareholders list held at Companies House is 
not 
up to date – Michael Elliott who is the Company secretary will check.

One member said that they thought that the Ashworth Mansions web site is very 
good and informative and thanked the Board for doing a good job.


MC spoke about some of the work that the Board does including arrears which can 
be time consuming.  KW commented that KFH were helpful in 
this regard.  MC 
explained that the Board regularly discussed matters with KFH and thanked 
them for their input.


There being no other business the meeting ended at 9.45pm
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